
 

PLEASE NOTE: Not all of the above items may necessarily be acted on and individual items may be acted on out of order.  In accordance with RSMo. Section 610.021, the Board of Aldermen may vote to go into Executive Session during this meeting to 
discuss matters of litigation, legal actions, and communications from the City Attorney, personnel matters, employee information and real estate discussions.  In order to accommodate all persons wishing to attend this meeting, the Board of Aldermen may 
vote to adjourn this meeting and continue it at the St. Ann Community Center, #1 Community Center, Dr. St. Ann, MO 63074. 
 
 
 
   
Posted: 12-22-2016@ 5:00PM 
 

 
BOARD OF ALDERMEN COMMITTEE MEETING 

IN BOARD OF ALDERMEN CONFERENCE ROOM 
10405 ST. CHARLES ROCK ROAD 

ST. ANN, MISSOURI, 63074 
December 27, 2016 @ 6:30PM 

 
COMMITTEE MEETING AGENDA 

 
1. Call to Order  
 
2. Roll Call 
    
3. Items from the City Administrator\City Clerk 
 a.  Fair Housing Ordinance Update 
 b.  2017 Park Planning Grant 
 c.  P&Z Report 
 d.  Law Enforcement Funding Options  
 e.  Financial Report  
 
4. Items from Mayor& Board of Aldermen 
 a. Alderman Murphy – Letter to Residents (Yard Waste Truck) 
 
5. Adjournment



 

 
 
 
   

 

Board of Aldermen Agenda Memorandum No. 4a 
 
TO: The Honorable Michael Corcoran & Board of Aldermen 
 
DATE:  December 27, 2016 
 
RE:  Fair Housing Ordinance Update 
 
In order to continue to be eligible to participate in the Block Grant Program we need to make 
modification to our Fair Housing Ordinance. Please see Shawn’s memo below for more detail. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
Matthew K. Conley 
City Administrator/City Clerk



 

Department of Public Services  
Memorandum 

To: 
 

Matt Conley, City Administrator 

CC: 
 

Mayor & Board of Aldermen 

From: 
 

Shawn Seymour, Director of Public Services 

Date: 
 

December 22, 2016 

RE: Human Rights Commission (Fair Housing) 
 
 

Upon review of Chapter 230 of the City Code of Ordinances, entitled Fair Housing, there exists 

the requirement for the City to have a Human Rights Commission.  The purpose of such 

commission is to hear complaints related to fair housing requirements.  The ordinance 

specifically states, that the commissioners shall be appointed by the Mayor for three (3) year 

terms.   

Upon review, there doesn’t appear to have been any appointments made to this commission.  

Staff proposes amending the ordinance to read, upon receipt of a complaint the Mayor shall 

appoint a commission to review the complaint.  The proposed language is provided below.  

Language in strikethrough to be removed and language is bold to be added.  

Section 230.030Commission Created  

Upon receipt of a complaint regarding alleged discriminatory practices made unlawful by 

Article III of this chapter, There is hereby established a Commission on Human Rights. The 

Commission shall consist of five (5) members, who shall be appointed by the Mayor shall 

appoint a Human Rights Commission with the approval of the Board of Aldermen.  The 

Commission shall be selected from among the residents of the City and who shall serve as 

such without compensation. Appointment shall be for terms of three (3) years. In the event 

of the death, resignation or removal of any member, his/her successor shall be appointed to 

serve for the unexpired period of the term for which such member had been appointed. 

 

 

http://www.ecode360.com/28723622#28723622


 

 
 
 
   

 

Board of Aldermen Agenda Memorandum No. 4b 
 
TO: The Honorable Michael Corcoran & Board of Aldermen 
 
DATE:  December 27, 2016 
 
RE:  2017 Park Planning Grant 
 
As playground renovation is part of the Park Bond Issue projects, we thought we would submit 
for a St. Louis County Park Planning Grant for study.  This will provide us detail information on 
what equipment needs to be updated, site update improvements etc.  It will also give us points 
on a grant application to the Parks Commission. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
Matthew K. Conley 
City Administrator/City Clerk



 

 
 
 
   

 

Board of Aldermen Agenda Memorandum No. 4c 
 
TO: The Honorable Michael Corcoran & Board of Aldermen 
 
DATE:  December 27, 2016 
 
RE:  P&Z Report 
 
Attached is Shawn’s P&Z Report. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
Matthew K. Conley 
City Administrator/City Clerk



 

Department of Public Services  
Memorandum 

To: 
 

Matt Conley, City Administrator 

CC: 
 

Mayor, Board of Aldermen and City Attorney 

From: 
 

Shawn Seymour, Director of Public Services 

Date: 
 

December 22, 2016 

RE: Planning & Zoning Commission Report December, 2016 
 
 
The Planning & Zoning Commission did not meet in December. 
 
Below is a request for a condominium plat.   
 

Northwest Plaza Condominium Plat 4 (Buescher Ditch & Associates, Inc.): A request 

for approval of a condominium plat in the “C-3” Regional Commercial District.  

 

Staff has reviewed the submitted condo plat.  The plat proposes identifying units 551G and 601B.  Staff 

recommends approval of the submitted condominium plat.   

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 









 

 
 
 
   

 

Board of Aldermen Agenda Memorandum No. 4d 
 
TO: The Honorable Michael Corcoran & Board of Aldermen 
 
DATE:  December 27, 2016 
 
RE:  Law Enforcement Funding Options 
 
As we have discussed, we must make a decision on allowing Aaron to seek a referendum on 
funding the law enforcement programs and services that can no longer be sustained by the 
General Fund due to court fine revenue reduction.  Most of these programs were added back 
into the budget with the increase in court fine revenue that came with the I-70 enforcement 
program.  These include the 5 school resource officers, DARE Officer/Program, K-9 Program, 
Neighborhood Watch Program, increase detective positions, etc.  
 
To cover the $975,000 decline in court fine revenue over the last two years, would require voter 
approval of a $.80/100 operating tax levy on all real and personal property.  For a property with 
a market value of $120,000 this equates to a cost of $13.92/month or $167 a year.  This rate will 
be sufficient IF court fine revenue meets the estimate in the 2017 Budget of $800,000.  If court 
fine revenue drops significantly below this amount, budget reductions will still need to be made.  
I originally was going to recommend a $.95/100 rate to provide some cushion, but this would put 
us above the state mandated limit of $1/100 for 4th Class Cities so this is not an option. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
Matthew K. Conley 
City Administrator/City Clerk



 

 
 
 
   

 

Board of Aldermen Agenda Memorandum No. 4e 
 

 
TO: The Honorable Michael Corcoran & Board of Aldermen 
 
DATE:  November 28, 2016 
 
RE:  Financial Report  
 
 
It is attached. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
Matthew K. Conley 
City Administrator/Clerk 

 








































































































